ge To PDF Demo. Purchase from www.A-PDF som to remove the watermark



OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF

THE DESERT CENTRE - TRIUMPH REGISTER OF AMERICA

VOLUME I - 13th EDITION

OCTOBER 1981

If you are not one of the several club members who have already signed up for the Lake Havasu and London Bridge trip, then you had better get on the ball before you miss out. September 30th is the deadline so grab the phone and call Tom Pennell at 971 - 4859. If you are not a DCTRA club member, you are also very much invited to join everyone on this trip. This would be a great opportunity to meet the club members who are people that have the same interest you have.

There will be two caravans leaving. The first one will depart from Smitty's parking lot at Bell Road and the freeway at 7 P.M. on Friday October 16th. The second caravan will leave from Smitty's parking lot at 7 A.M. If you do not wish to travel with the caravan, you are entirely welcome to leave at anytime you wish. If your TR is not capable of making the trip, then come along in the family car.

Arrangements have been made with the Shakespeare Inn in Lake Havasu City for special rates on a motel room. The rates are \$15 for one queen size bed and \$18 for two double size beds. The deposit that you have made goes towards your room rate.

Several special events have been planned including a special banquet (\$7.09) Saturday night. There also has been several other events planned. It will be an exciting weekend for everyone. This is your chance to meet other TR owners and to exchange TR war stories. So call today and make your reservation before it is too late.

The September business meeting saw a larger than normal turnout. It was really nice to see so many people take interest in their club. Several things got accomplished. The October business meeting will be held on Tuesday October 13th at 7:30 P.M. at the Pizza Inn at 32nd Street and Indian School Road. Final plans for the Lake Havasu trip will be disscussed. Be sure to be there.

Several club members got together on September 16th and planned the activities for 1982. Several activities are repeats of 1981 but there are also several new ones. The entire 1982 schedule will be presented at the Champagne Brunch in January. The schedule was planned at this time so that it will be in the sports car calendar for next year. We are sure you will be pleased with the schedule. There is something planned for every month.

DID YOU MAKE YOUR RESERVATION YET FOR THE LAKE HAVASU TRIP ?

CALL 971 - 4859 NOW 1

NOVEMBER ACTIVITY

Since the weather will be really perfect and with the good turnout we had for the Spring Rallye, we will do it again. So come November 22nd to the "First Annual Fall Rallye To Picnic". For those of you who attended the Spring Rallye, the rules and type of rallye will be about the same. For the novice drivers, the rallye is very easy to drive since it is not a speed race because you will only average 25 to 30 miles per hour or less. All you will need will be an ability to follow directions and someone in the car with you to read the directions to you. The rallye will end up at a local park for a picnic and awarding of the trophies. If you don't want to run in the rallye then plan on joining everyone at the park for a picnic. The rallye will start from the south east parking lot of Thomas Mall, 44th Street and Thomas Road, at 2 P.M. All entries should be there early to register. A small entry fee will be charged to cover the cost of the trophies. If you are just going to the picnic, come to Thomas Mall to learn where the park is. Remember, the rallye is not a speed race but just a nice easy drive through some of the beautiful city sights.

DECEMBER ACTIVITY

Plans are now being made to visit the childrens home again in December and take the children for rides in the cars and deliver presents. For those of you who attended last years trip will remember the gratifying and exciting time we all had last year. The exact date and time will be put in future newsletter.

ELECTION 82

Nominations for club officers will be held at the November business meeting. A new club officer position, vice-president, will be entered into this election. Exact election proceedures will be announced at the November business meeting. New officers will be inaugurate in January at the Champagne Brunch.

This newsletter editor is looking for an assistant to help publish the monthly newsletter. No experience required. Contact John at 973-6680.

FOR SALE ***** FOR SALE ***** FOR SALE ***

NEW YEAR RIGHT ************** START THE

Start the new year off right by joining your fellow club members at a New Years Eve Party at Tom and Gracie Pennell's house. Details will be in future newsletter.

Also we will start the new year activities off in January with the Champagne Brunch. This will be held on Sunday the 10th. Watch for details in future newsletters.

Mark your calendars for these two important dates and be ready to have some fun.

FOR SALE
BALL CAPS
WITH
TRIUMPH EMBLEM
\$500 each
MANY COLORS

ORDER FROM

JOHN B. GALLEN, SR. MARIAN E. GALLEN 3443 WEST BELMONT PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85021 973-6680 The following people have been recieving this newsletter for some time now and have not responded in any way. As promised a couple of months ago, they are going to be dropped from the mailing list. This is your last chance to either send us a newsletter subscription (for out-of-towners only) or get on the stick and join the centre. We need your moral and financial support to keep DCTRA going.

**** THE FOLLOWING ARE NOT MEMBERS BUT ARE RECEIVING NEWSLETTERS *****

Chuck Glasser

Bill Oakley

Louis Walker

Fred McArthur

W.H. Szerlip

Clark Moore

Len Boro

Robin Rodgers

Bruce Kirkpatrick

Steve Holmquist

Paul Coty

Larry Kutz

Don Adams

Larry Graham

Leslie Yerk

Dick Studer

Ron Fischer

James C. Eachman Jr.

W.C. Kueffler

Wood Rudolph

William B. Jester

Bob Bidot

Ed Finger

Jim Eichberger

Michael O'Hair

Steve Dichter

The following people are members of BCTRA (many are also members of TRA National, as designated by an asterisk after the names). These are the people who have pledged their support and participation. Thanks to all of them.

Jeff Bailey

Vicki Burke

John & Marian Gallen

Phil & Loretta Hunt

Tom & Gracie Pennell

Craig & Patricia Welborn

Vernon & Vicki Zigler

Henry & Sally Zaremba

Chris & Karen Grace

Bob Fisher

Richard & Quynn Taylor

Dick & Myra Thompson

Jon & Robbyn Barton

Pete Peterson

Joe and Wendy Chavez

C.W. Bryant & Virginia Bryant

Tom & Sandy Coffee

Doug Gaston

Jon Leet

Robert & Jeneva Schaller

Paul Wolf *

Michael & Marilyn Craig

Richard & Barbara Pace

Dale & Janet Behie

Wayne & Carol Ecker

Joe & Carol Reagle

Barry Fagan

Jon Knudtson

Charles Jr. & Susan Brown

Bev Johnson